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TRAFFIC & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES 

Wednesday, July 29th, 2009 @ 10 AM 
 

Bedford Park Senior Center  243 E. 204th Street, Bronx, NY 10458 
 

I) SBS BX12 impact on University Heights merchants: the merchants reached out to 
the District Manager about lack of parking along their area of Fordham Road 
(University to Sedgwick). Representative from MTA and DOT were present at 
meeting to listen to concerns.  District Manager will request that the Merchants 
Association write a letter spelling out their concerns and request for parking 
changes. 

II) Follow-up status of Projects: 
A) BX28 Bus Stop at Tracey Towers-Parks Department needs to remove dead trees. 

District Manager will follow-up. 
B) Gun Hill Rd. and Bainbridge Ave Lighting project-CB7 has never received a formal 

letter stating that the work was completed. 
C) Traffic Mitigation at University Heights (speed bumps)-District Manager has 

asked the Police Department for traffic information that is needed to justify a 
speed bump. 

D) Southern Blvd./Kazimiroff Blvd renaming-Committee needs letters from all parties 
involved in the request for a name change. 

E) Target construction issue and variance-Target needs to do some correction work 
on the cement blocks in the front of the store. Work needs to be done at night.  
District Manager is working with Target to get a work permit. CB8 will get call 
informing them of the work. 

F) Responses to DDC regarding Mosholu Parkway redesign-District Manager and 
Chair will write a letter to DCC about the project.  

G) Timetable for Coles Lane/Library Lane completion-no information at this time. 
H) Reseeding parkland impacted by MTA construction on Jerome Ave/Mosholu 

Parkway-District Manager will follow-up with MTA. 
III) Planning for the Grand Concourse street closings in summer 2010-CB7 needs to 

start working now for next summer. Need to reach out to community organizations.  
IV) Adjournment. Submitted by Lowell Green Chair 


